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I am starting out the last Telescope of the 2016-2018 term with the websites I have talked about at the meetings. These are updated all the time so you will need to keep reviewing them. And, I think you will be amazed at the information they contain.

I want to thank the Executive Board (Officers, Chairmen, Club Presidents) and Members for a memorable two years. You are the best! Please support the 2018-2020 incoming Board. Also, a big thank you for the glass vase and donation to my President’s project, “Shot@Life”. The District Narrative for International Outreach which includes “Shot@Life” actually won 1st Place  at CFWC for a Medium District. It is a good feeling remembering the children save by the vaccines.
Eight District members went to the CFWC Convention, May 16-19. This was the Installation for the 2018-2020 CFWC Officers and Chairmen. (See below for the remarks of the retiring and new Presidents). I will always encourage you to attend a State Board meeting. The next one is in July in our own “backyard” -Ontario. The CALL for this meeting is on the front page of the cfwc.org website. The time is coming up when reservations are due so please review asap.
Toby’s Comments:
“Dearest Members of the California Federation, 

 

It is with sincere gratitude I end my Presidency. The support and love I have felt over the past two years will live on. So many fond memories I have of those I've served with and those who I've met on my journeys from one end of the state to the other. It has been a bit of a Roller Coaster ride, not at all like the Carousel ride as California Juniors State President back in 1984. I applaud you for the time you've given to this organization and to your club and district. It has been my honor to serve you. All the very best as you continue to volunteer as a member of GFWC-CFWC.  

 

Love & Friendship Always”, Toby 

Dori’s comments:

“Thank you to everyone who attended our wonderful Convention in my home town of Sacramento. I loved having you all there. Thank you President Toby for a great meeting, Thank you to her aids Miss Paulette and Dee Dee. You were both most helpful when I needed you. Thank you to all of My Merry Band of Chairmen, You did great and what a wonderful surprise to get a gift when I was not expecting anything from all of you. I was truly surprised! I knew you were all the best.

 

I thank the wonderful Valerie Barnes who installed us all including my husband, Jim. Martha Pittore who helped with site visits, helped with Sunday lunch and everything else she did. Joyce Opjorden who helped everywhere and has had the task of compiling the roster for 2018 -2020. Thank you!

 

I am looking forward to a wonderful next two years. I thank everyone who couldn’t be mentioned here too for all you did. I know who you are.

All my love Always”.
Dori Kelsey, your 2018-2020 CFWC President

Some of the members were able to have a special tour of the CA Capitol and some others went to a Casino Wednesday evening. (planned tours). Final Officers’ and Chairmen’s reports were given. By-Laws and Resolutions were presented and voted on. The business meetings had speakers - (Patriotic Service Dogs Foundation – servicing vets needing emotional help. The Mission Walker- inspirational woman who walked 1600 miles in CA and Mexico after having several cancer surgeries – initially after losing one lung- following the trail of the mission bells, and GFWC Secretary Suellen Brazil, who spoke of her service in GFWC. There were several other speakers/workshops, but many times you have to choose which ones you want to attend. You have to realize that for the 2 ½ days there, you can go from 8 or 9 in the morning to 10 at night for workshops, business meetings and receptions. The other significant events were the Art Show, the Awards, workshops, and elections/installation. It is with pleasure that I announce the election of the AREA D Vice-President, our own Jan Imonti. Congratulations Jan. I am sure you will be hearing more from her as we now have a direct line into CFWC!
The Conservation Project Runway Fashion Show was won by Mt. Diablo District with a two-piece outfit – jacket and sheath dress - made out of heavy duty decorative grocery store bags. It was a work of art and deserved to win. It will be shown at the GFWC Convention in June.

I have attached all of the results from the Contests. CFWC winners’ certificates will be handed out at the next District meeting. The best award for me was that Palomar District won the President’s Chimes for our Area (D).  There is only one award given per Area (we competed with the 6 Districts in AREA D). This award is given to the District in the Area that has the highest increase in membership for the year (2017). So please, all members give yourselves a pat on the back as this is your award and I am so proud of you for working so hard to introduce prospective members to the Woman’s Club experience.  The chimes usually open and close the District meetings for the year they are with the District. So, come on down and hear the music and support the 2018-2020 District Board.

I hope some of the current and past Presidents of clubs and District will follow me as I become President of STARS of Palomar, our Affiliated Club.

Thanks again for the past two years.  In Federation, Myrna







